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SUBJECT
	City Council Bill 21-0161
	



TO The Honorable President and Members of the City Council
   City Hall, Room 400, 100 North Holliday Street

DATE:


March 14, 2022
	
Position: Defer to Sustainability Office
The Department of General Services (DGS) is in receipt of and reporting herein on City Council Bill 21-0161: City Operations – Net-Zero Emissions of Greenhouse Gases.
Background/Explanation
This bill would require that the Office of Sustainability develop, implement, and coordinate City policies to meet the City’s greenhouse gas emission target of net zero emissions by January 2050.
Comments and Considerations
The Department of General Services strongly supports the City’s efforts to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and address the causes and impacts of climate change. We remain committed to working with other City agencies to move the City toward clean, reliable and affordable energy practices. 
DGS defers to the Office of Sustainability for City Council Bill 21-0161 given their role overseeing the 2019 Sustainability Plan. 
	Fiscal Impact
DGS has not estimated a cost of this target due to the high level of uncertainty of technology and price changes over time. For example, in the last 10 years, the cost of solar modules has decreased by more than 80 percent. In the energy and vehicle market, there are likely to be similar large-scale technology changes and developments that will radically change the building and vehicle landscape in the next 18 years. The City may also need to hire a third-party contractor for additional analysis on cost scoping and fiscal impact. 
Conclusion
The Department of General Services defers to the Office of Sustainability regarding City Council Bill 21-0161.
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact DGS’ Legislative Liaison Annie Fullas at annie.fullas@baltimorecity.gov or at 667-208-0380.
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Chichi Nyagah-Nash
Director, DGS
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